
FWFO Bulletin Week 4 

TAKING CARE OF BUSINESS 

 Incident reports 

o We are doing better with incident reports this week. One quick reminder, if you DQ someone for a second 

UNS foul, the first foul needs to be notated in the incident report. Also, please make sure that you are not 

mincing words when it comes to reporting.  Put exactly what was said in the report.  

 Foul reports 

o These also need to be completed the night of the game or the next morning.  It is imperative that these are 

timely, complete and accurate. I would also suggest adding notes with fouls such as TGT, UNS, UNR, etc.   

 HUDL 

o Training tape 5 has been published.  Please go review and let us know if you have any questions. 

TRAINING 

Face Shields 

 Must be clear and colorless. Anything that has color is considered to have tint and you must have the player remove 

it prior to kick off. This must be enforced by every crew, every week. I’ve seen a couple on film, and this cannot 

be allowed. Clear and colorless is not hard to figure out.   

Ineligible players down field (7-3-10, FR 84) 

 We are struggling mightily with this foul. A couple of things to help us improve: 

1. Make this part of your pre snap routine to at least think about watching for ineligible players downfield. It 

appears we are reacting to these and not seeing it the whole way.  9/10 times when we react to it, we are 

going to be wrong. 

2. Remember it is where the lineman was at the time of the release of the forward pass. 

3. Find your landmarks pre-snap (see HUDL tape) 



4. Work as a team on these.  The U, H and L all have to work together on these to piece them together. Ball 

first touched behind or beyond the NZ? Did the QB legally ground the ball? Does the timing make sense? 

Did someone else have eyes on this? 

Abrupt Movement by Team A on Field Goals or Try Plays 

 Coaches have questioned the legality of team A abruptly going down in their stances on a try or field goal.  It is 

obvious that this is solely designed to get team B to react and come into the NZ. We need to put this on the offense, 

not the defense.  If you see it and the defense does not react, leave it alone, but immediately warn the coach that the 

penalty will be on the offense if the defense reacts.  

The coaches’ comments/complaints again were again fairly minimal this week, but we did miss some things. It happens to 

every one of us, so we have to keep getting better each and every week.  Proud to be a part of the best chapter in the State 

of Texas!  If you have any questions or need additional clarification, please reach out to myself, Stacy, Chad or Rod. 

GOOD LUCK THIS WEEK!  

Regards, 

Ryan Vance 

FWFO President 2022-2023 

806-674-1045 


